
        Director’s Message  

Dear Parents, 
           Now that we are in “full swing” you will see the children busily working in the 
classrooms. I see happy smiling faces!! Keep a positive attitude. Your child will relax if 
you are relaxed. We will contact you if there is a problem. Bring them in with a smile! 
 I’d like to thank Nicole and John Conneally, our Participating Couple, and all of 
the people that helped with our Fall Clean Up…They were terrific! Our playground 
needed quite a bit of cleaning up.  It was quite hot and sticky too. The classrooms all 
got a good cleaning thanks to Jill Oswald and her Classroom Maintenance Committee. 
They washed and cleaned all the toys, tables, chairs and manipulatives in every 
classroom.  The committee members that came worked long and hard and did a 
wonderful job!  We, the staff and the children appreciate all your hard work.  These jobs 
are not very glamorous, but are so important to the health and safety of our children.  
Thank you very much. 
 The trees have already started to change and the temperatures are dropping.  Fall 
is here!  The children will be very busy in the classrooms reading and experiencing 
firsthand this new season.  It’s a terrific time of the year – enjoy!  Please dress your 
children appropriately.  If it is cool send them in a jacket.  Remember we go out unless 
it is lower than 32 degrees. 
 October brings Halloween, a very fun and exciting time for children.  Please be 
aware of our policy  -   We do not allow costumes or masks in the classrooms.   
 Please don’t forget to check your child’s backpack.  We send home important 
information, flyers and notices.  Be sure to check your class bulletin board and read 
your Newsletter too.  We want to keep our communication lines open between home 
and school.  The Newsletter is a great resource -thank you to Francesca Baker. 
 Alison Henry and Katie Preston, the Presidents of our governing Board, have 
been working tirelessly for our school.  In the short amount of time that they have been 
in office, they have been able to make several huge steps to better our school. They 
have put so much time and effort into St. Mark's Nursery School, we all appreciate it 
very much. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to call or stop in. My door 
is always open.  

Sincerely, 
Shirley  
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President’s Letter 

Dear St. Mark’s Nursery School Families, 

Happy Fall!! It’s hard to believe the cooler, crisper and busier days of autumn have already replaced the long 
and lazy summer days. Our school year is off to a wonderful start , the children’s laughter, songs and sweet 
smiles fill the hallways, classrooms and playground areas. Colorful and creative projects are starting to fill the 
bulletin boards and classroom walls. It’s always such a joy to see the children entering the building with such 
excitement to start their days. We are grateful for all of the support your families have given our school and 
our staff especially at this time of the school year.  

The first few weeks are filled with many new beginnings. All of our classes are in full swing and the children 
and teachers are settling into their routines. We are grateful for our wonderful teachers and Shirley Perri for 
their hard work in getting the classrooms ready for our families and for working to make our school the 
special place that it is.  

Janet Schwartz keeps us all organized and is always two steps ahead of us, she knows the answer to most of 
our questions! Thank you to our membership chairs, Jackie Cahalan, Danielle Falanga and Christine 
Bingham, for working all spring and summer to tour new families and register our students. Thank you to        
Pam Cliszis and the Hospitality crew for a delightful Back to School event...and thank you to Deirdre 
O’Neill and the class representatives for keeping track of important paperwork and classroom 
announcements. Participation days have also begun – we are now using SignUpGenius.com, which allows 
families to pick participation days that will fit their schedules. It’s also easy to switch days in the event you are 
unable to participate.  

Thank you to Serena Masterson for assigning and maintaining the committees that provide invaluable 
support to our school. Thank you Tricia Ingigneri for compiling and checking the HUGE snack list that keeps 
ALL our children safe! Please remember to bring a healthy fruit or vegetable as well as an item from our 
Approved Snack List. And last but not least, thank you, Francesca Baker for putting together this newsletter!  

As you can see, it really takes a small village to run our school. Each and every volunteer adds to the inner 
workings of our school and keeps the wheels running smoothly. Our school is a unique and special place...we 
are one of a few licensed and registered preschools in Rockville Centre and this is an important 
distinction for us! This means we have small teacher to student ratios, licensed and screened teachers and 
administrators, a safe and secure facility, strict protocols and routines, ongoing teacher education and 
monitoring as well as current and up to date curriculums.  

It is a lot of time and energy to gain and maintain this important licensing (not all preschools have this 
certification) yet it is one we feel is so important for our families and our community. Shirley Perri and 
Alicia Todaro work tirelessly to keep our credentials up to date.  

FALL EVENTS : The Back to School Playdate was a fun day for all who attended. The children and parents 
had a chance to reconnect with old friends and meet some new classmates as well. It was a beautiful and 
active day – thanks to SportSet for providing some (free) entertainment for our students. The children left  
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with bubbles and smiles – what better way to start the school year! Thank you to our Fundraising Team for 
organizing and planning this inaugural event.  

Movie Night at the Village Green was unfortunately rained out...stay tuned for a Spring date. Dina Testa and 
Megan Ross, Chairs of Fundraising and honorable mention to Michelle Creegan, along with their committee, 
coordinate this fun event and it’s sure to be a night to remember.  Our Back to School Social at Radigans was 
organized by the Ladies Night Out Committee headed by Maggie McKeever, Colleen Cameron and 
Jennifer Smith.  It was certainly a fun adult night! We as parents rarely get time to ourselves and it’s 
important that our families get to know each other better!  

Adventure Land outing was  October 12th; everyone had a great time.   Our very own Halloween Party on 

October 28thand a very exciting bowling event at RVC Lanes is in the works for November 11t h .   Our 
school depends on these Fundraising Events and they are great opportunities for families to spend quality time 
together with other St. Mark’s families as well.  

Our Enrichment Co-chairs have been busy organizing and planning Field trips to Grossman’s Crossroads 
Farm in Malverne in order to give children the chance to learn and explore outside of the classroom. A special 
thanks to Brie Ellwood and Cara St. John for coordinating this wonderful trip for our classes.  

A LOOK AHEAD: An exciting addition for many of our students has been the Enrichment program. Mrs. 
Mara’s Young Explorers, Mrs. Lombardi’s Kindergarten Readiness, Mrs. Bonacker’s Pre-Literacy and 
Mrs. Rissland’s Music classes all provide extended day opportunities for our 3s and 4s students.  If you 
missed the chance to sign up or you are interested in other enrichment options such as Spanish and Reading 
Rainbow, look out for more information on the new sessions starting in January.  

Parents Manual: You should expect to receive the Parents Manual in your child’s backpack in the near 
future. This manual has contact information for your child’s class as well as references to policies and 
procedures for our school.  Thank you to Alicia Todaro for her hard work in coordinating the Parent Manual. 
It is a huge undertaking to spend the summer selling ads for the manual. The advertisements in the manual are 
comprised of local businesses. If you happen to frequent any of these businesses, please mention that you saw 
their ad in the St. Mark’s Nursery School Parent Manual.  

All families are invited to attend our Governing Board meetings. The meetings take place once a month, 
rotating between mornings and evenings. Our next Governing Board meeting will be on November 14th at 
9:15 am.  We are confident that coming to these meetings will help you better understand what is going on in 
the school, and will give you a forum to raise any issues, concerns or ideas. Please feel free to come and 
introduce yourself!  
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We will be hosting an Open House on November 13t h .   Our enrollment is healthy, yet we do have a few 
remaining spots in some classes. If you know of any neighbors who are new to town or prospective families 
who are looking into nursery schools for this year or 2017-2018, please invite them to check out our website, 
visit us or call 516-536-6295 to inquire!  We currently have openings in our 2s, 3s and select 4s classes. 
KinderPrep is filled!  We are also launching a new 2s Separation class on Mondays and Thursdays beginning 
January 19th,  please note students must be 30 months old to enroll in any Separation class.  Our Cooperative 
is a unique and special experience which provides for lasting memories with your child and a unique lens into 
the first school experience.  

REMINDERS AND REQUESTS                                                  

IMPORTANT SAFETY NOTICE: For everyone's safety, all vehicles should exit the parking lot onto 
Irving Place.   Please do not use the driveway behind the building.   Our students and families enter and 
exit the building through the door in the rear driveway, and the temple does not want vehicles using it 
during school hours.  Please let grandparents and caregivers know.  Thank you for your cooperation!  

If you are an Amazon.com shopper, please consider joining the Amazon Smile program, which will benefit 
our school!  

Please take photos in the classroom during your special days! Photos can be uploaded to the SmugMug link 
provided by your class representative. SmugMug is password protected, so photos are only available to be 
viewed by your specific class. We ask that you refrain from sharing anyone else’s photos and photos of other 
children on any social media site.  

In closing, thank you for choosing our school.  We hope you are enjoying your St. Mark’s experience. We 
think we have the best teachers and families around! We want to know what you think! Use any method of 
communication to let us know...there is a suggestion box in the office and our Board members are available to 
discuss any comments, questions or concerns.  

Best Wishes,  

Alison Henry and Katie Preston  

Co-Presidents  

stmarks.alisonhenry@gmail.com 

 stmarks.katiepreston@gmail.com  
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Teachers Reports 
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Our adorable “two’s” are busy exploring and enjoying their new school and classrooms.  It is wonderful to see 
such enthusiastic smiles from children and parents alike! 
   Fall colors, Halloween and Thanksgiving holidays are dominant themes for our October and November Stories, 
projects and songs.  Some of our favorite stories are ‘Spots First Day of School’, ‘The Big Red Apple’, ‘Mouse’s 
First Fall’, ‘Snappy Little Halloween’ and ‘Corduroy’s Thanksgiving’. Songs that always seem to delight are ‘Itsy 
Bitsy Spider’, ‘Grey Squirrel’,  ‘I’m a nut’ ,‘Five Little Pumpkins’ and ‘Gobble ,Gobble, Gobble’.    Perennial 
favorites of course are ‘Old Mc Donald’ and ‘The Wheels on the Bus’. 
   The children are also having such fun exploring and learning from the vast array of educational ‘toys’ the rooms 
provide.  Puzzles, cars and trucks, painting easels, housekeeping, blocks and small manipulatives all help 
enlighten the mind of a growing child.  And, our ever-favorite indoor and outdoor playgrounds help to develop 
the growing child’s body.   
   We thank you for sharing your bright, beautiful and inquisitive children with us this year, and we hope all your 
days at St. Mark’s will be eagerly anticipated and pleasantly surprising and fulfilling! 

2’s Pam Morreale, Erin Stevenson, Dina Testa and Kristina Johnson  
2’s Separation Terry Mara , Jennifer Bee 

Welcome to our three year olds!  The children are busy playing with the new toys in the their classrooms and 
meeting new friends.  They are adjusting and settling into their new classrooms.   
   In September we made projects using the colors yellow and red.  In October, the children will mix yellow and 
red and magically make orange!  These colors will not only be used in projects but also in their paintings and 
playdoh.   
   During the months of October and November , the children will learn about apples, pumpkins and changing  
leaves, Thanksgiving and Halloween will be discussed along with books being read for each of these holidays.   
   The children are enjoying music with Mrs. Rissland.  The songs, stories, and musical instruments are great 
learning experiences for them.   

We look forward to a wonderful year with your children! 

Sharon Batkin, Terry Mara, Linda Spessot, “ Miss Alison,” Miss Kristina Johnson, and “ Miss Erin” Stevenson. 

2’s

3’s
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We have been having a wonderful time getting to know all of the four year olds in our classes. The children are 
making new friends and renewing old friendships. Our classroom routines are falling into place and the children 
have adjusted very well.  We are looking forward to a year filled with many special activities and experiences.  
   Autumn brings cooler weather and many delightful projects. Our fours will learn all about apples and 
pumpkins both inside and out. Owls, black cats and five little pumpkins sitting on a gate will all be part of our 
busy month. Of course Halloween is always a favorite with many projects,songs and stories.  
   November is a month when the children will see their world changing. The days become colder and the leaves 
will begin to change from green to beautiful colors of red, yellow,orange and brown.  The children will explore 
these changes and discover what people and animals do to prepare for winter. November is also a time of 
Thanksgiving. The children will learn about the first Thanksgiving and how the Native Americans and Pilgrims 
celebrated it. We will prepare our own Thanksgiving feast of Stone Soup based on the story by the same name.  
    Thank you parents for your wonderful enthusiasm and interest as we begin this school year! 

Mrs. Bonacker, Miss Pam, Mrs Lombardi, Mrs. Petrone, Mrs. Hellige & Mrs. Finnerty

4’s

        KinderPrep 

The KinderPrep students are off to a great start!  Our class started the school year with an All About Me unit.  
The children have enjoyed listening to read alouds by Kevin Henkes, such as Wembley Worried, Owen and 
Chrysanthemum.  They loved trying to count out the letters and syllables in Chrysanthemum's name.  Then, 
they counted and graphed the letters in their own names. The students have been excited to practice their 
Kindergarten readiness skills during math activities and journal writing.  They have also learned through play 
in classroom learning centers. In October, KinderPrep will be studying Fall Harvest, sorting Apples and 
Pumpkins and learning about Christopher Columbus.  
Mrs Cameron and Mrs Ferro 
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MUSIC NOTES  
Fran Rissland 

Welcome to the St. Mark's music program.  Each week your child will come to the 
music room with the whole class and have lots of fun singing songs, moving and playing rhythm instruments. 
 Sometimes we will use the parachute and have music stories that they will participate in.  I use music as an 
opportunity to sing about topics that relate to the children's lives and to support the learning that is happening 
in the classroom. 

All children are born with music ability and you and I together can nurture it.  Early childhood is the best time 
to make sure your child is exposed to a rich musical environment.  Singing, moving to beats and rhythms and 
creating songs about what your child is doing is a great beginning.  This will not only help develop your child 
emotionally and artistically but will also enhance the development of brain growth for future critical thinking 
and problem solving. 

You can follow the progression of songs sung in school by following our school CD "COME ALONG AND 
SING A SONG.” If you don't have it yet copies are sold in the office. 

During the fall we will move and sing songs about squirrels, leaves, pretend witches and pumpkins. 

GRAY SQUIRREL 
Gray squirrel, gray squirrel swish your bushy tail.       
Gray squirrel, gray squirrel swish your bushy tail. 
Wrinkle up your tiny nose, hold the nut between your toes 
Gray squirrel, gray squirrel swish your bushy tail. 
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  Fundraising 
Halloween Party School Play Ground October 28 th                        

Family Fun Bowling Day  RVC Lanes  November 11 th 

Please consider Joining Amazon Smile program, to support St. Mark’s 

Ladies Night Out is the flagship fundraising event for St. Mark’s   

    The Raffle Prizes are as follows: 
 1st Prize: 2 tickets -NY Giants vs Chicago Bears Sunday November 20th  
 2nd Prize:  Coach Wristlet Handbag 
 3rd Prize: Free ticket to Ladies night Out 

         Raffle tickets will go home in the kids' backpacks this week .  Each child will be 
given 20 tickets to sell.  If more are needed, please contact Maggie McKeever, Colleen Cameron or 
Jennifer Smith.  

 

Health Corner 
As flu season approaches we would like to encourage 

everyone to be extra diligent about hand washing before 
entering class in the morning.   Also, if your child is not 

feeling well or is showing any symptoms that might indicate 
impending illness please do not hesitate to keep them home. These simple precautions 

will help keep everyone healthy and happy. 

Tricia Ingigneri 

Approved Snack list  (link on the St. Mark's website) 
http://media.wix.com/ugd/0822ae_67efdeffc2934c04b19e3ac09880809e.pdf 
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October  2016
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 

Rosh 
Hashanah 

(NO School)

4 
Rosh 

Hashanah 
(NO School) 

Adventure 
Land 

5 6 7 8

9 10 
Columbus 

Day 
( No School)

11 12 
Yom Kippur 
(No School) 
Adventure 

Land

13 14 15

16 17 18 

Board 
Meeting 
730 pm

19 20 21 22

23 24 

Shemini 
Atzeret 

(No School) 
Crossroad 
Farm Field 

Trip

25 

No School 
Crossroad 

Farm 
FieldTrip 

26 27 2928 
Halloween 

Party  

�
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November
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 

ELECTION 
DAY  

(No School)

9 10                    11 

VETERANS 
DAY  

Family fun 
Bowling

12

14 
BOARD MTG 

@9:15am

15 
Late arrival 
9:30 am 
(Staff 
Meeting)

16 17 18 19

20 21                      22 23 

No School 

25 

No School

26

27 28 29 30

13 
OPEN HOUSE

�

24 

THANKSGIVING 

No School 

�



We Asked the Question: What do 
you wish your teacher knew about 

you? 

Look in Expert Opinions section for reponses from St. Mark’s students, our little 
“experts”. 
Parents we need your assistance.  Please ask your child the question posted in the preceding 
newsletter for each upcoming newsletter.  Email them to babycesca@gmail.com.  For the  
upcoming Expert Opinions in the December/January 2016/2017 issue.  Please submit by Dec 5. 

What do you Love the most about School?
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I used 
to live in 

Manhattan.  
- Olivia Dwyer

I wish mrs. 
Finnerty knew I 
was practicing 
my soccer. I’m 
also practicing 
my letters. 

-Ryan Henry 

I wish we could 

have two 

playtimes 

outside or in the 

big playroom 

everyday. 
 

- Kitt 

O’Neill
I 

wish 
Mrs. 

Lombardi knew 
how much I love 

Halloween. 
- Luc I am so 

smart. 
-Roy Creegan I’m smart.  

-Lorenzo Baker 

I have a yellow 
belt and sparkly 
nails.  
-Mollie Creegan

Expert 
Opinions

I wish Mrs. Hellige 
knew I am really 
good at soccer 

but lost my game 
yesterday 

-Charlie Henry

mailto:babycesca@gmail.com
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